Практическое Занятие по Английскому Языку.

Преподаватель: Розанов Владислав Валерьевич

Специальность: 08.02.10 Строительство железных дорог, путь и путевое

хозяйство Курс: 1

Тема урока: путешествия

Тип урока: комбинированный

Цель урока: формирование ключевых языковых компетенций на уроке

английского языка.

Задачи урока:

Образовательная: активизировать и совершенствовать актуальный словарный запас обучающихся, обеспечить усвоение и закрепление нового грамматического правила, отработать новый лексический материал, практиковать навыки и умения в чтении, переводе и письме английских предложений.

<u>Развивающая</u>: развить технику правильного перевода на русский и английский языки, развить коммуникативные навыки через разнообразные виды речевой деятельности (монологическая, диалогическая речь), развивать способность к рефлексии.

<u>Воспитательная</u>: воспитать интерес к изучению английского языка, к культуре речи, способствовать развитию культуры взаимоотношений при работе в парах, группах, коллективе, развивать настойчивость и умение преодолевать трудности для достижения намеченной цели.

Форма урока: практическая работа

<u>Учебно-наглядные пособия, TCO</u>: Английский язык для ссузов - Агабекян И.П. 2015, MURPHY English Grammar in Use 3rd ed 2004.

Путешествия

1.выписать слова и выучить наизусть:

Words:

```
advantage [əd'vɑ:ntiʤ] — преимущество business trip — деловая поездка, командировка means — средство; способ expensive — дорогой (о стоимости)
```

Тема урока:Travelling. Shopping

61

```
plane (airplane) — самолет journey ['фэ:пі] путешествие, поездка (по суше) sleeping car — спальный вагон dining car — вагон-ресторан sea voyage ['vэіф] морское путешествие nowadays — в наши дни hiking — пеший туризм walking tour ['tuə] — пешая экскурсия
```

2. прочитать и письменно перевести текст.

TEXT 1 Travelling

Modern life is impossible without travelling. Almost all people are fond of travelling. Thousands of people travel every day either on business or for pleasure. It is very interesting to see new places, other towns and countries.

There are various means of travelling. People can travel by air, by train, by sea or by road. Of course, travelling by air is the fastest and the most convenient way, but it is the most expensive, too.

Travelling by train is slower than by plane, but it has its advantages. With a train you have speed, comfort and pleasure combined. You can see much more interesting places of the country you are travelling through. Modern trains have comfortable seats. There are also sleeping cars and dining cars that make even the longest journey enjoyable.

Speed, comfort, and safety are the main advantages of trains and planes. That is why many people prefer them for business trips to all other means of travelling.

Travelling by sea or sea voyages are popular mostly as pleasure journeys. Large ships can visit foreign countries and different places of interest.

Many people like to travel by car. It is interesting too, because you can see many places in a short time, you can stop anywhere you wish and spend as much time as you like at any place.

Nowadays a very popular method of travelling is hiking. It is travelling on foot. Walking tours are very interesting.

3. письменно ответьте на вопросы.

Questions:

- Why do people travel?
- 2. What are the means of travelling?
- 3. What are the advantages of travelling by plane?
- 4. What are the advantages and disadvantages of travelling by car, train and ship?
 - 5. Why do many people prefer to travel by car?
 - 6. How do you prefer to travel and why? Tell about you last travelling.
- 4. напишите сочинение на тему своего последнего путешествия.

НАСТОЯЩЕЕ НЕОПРЕДЕЛЕННОЕ ВРЕМЯ

Present Indefinite (Simple)

Present Simple образуется от неопределенной формы глагола без частицы *to*. В 3-м лице единственного числа добавляется окончание -s.

Present Simple употребляется:

а) для сообщения о факте:

The sun rises in the east.

In Europe, the weather is cold in winter.

Authors write books:

б) для сообщения об обычных, повторяющихся действиях:

I go to school every day.

John plays tennis once a week.

We start work at 9 a.m. every day.

Mary doesn't work on Sundays.

Для указания на повторный характер действия часто употребляются слова:

every day/week, month, year (каждый день/неделю, месяц, год)

often (часто)

seldom (редко)

always (всегда

usually (обычно)

never (никогда).

Наречия often, seldom, always, never, usually обычно ставятся перед глаголом.

В предложениях с глаголом **to be** эти наречия обычно ставятся после глагола.

He is never late for his work. — Он никогда не опаздывает на работу;

в) когда говорят о вкусах:

Peter likes Chinese food.

Julie doesn't like fish.

Children love chocolate.

118

Формы глагола в Present Simple

Урок 8

Утверждение	Отрицание (полная форма)	Отрицание (краткая форма)	Вопрос
	Единствен	ное число	1.0
I play.	I do not play.	I don't play.	Do I play?
You play.	You do not play.	You don't play.	Do you play?
He/she/it plays.	He/she/it does not play.	He/she/it doesn't play.	Does he/she/it play?
	Множестве	енное число	V.
We play.	We do not play.	We don't play.	Do we play?
You play.	You do not play.	You don't play.	Do you play?
They play.	They do not play.	They don't play.	Do they play?

Задание 8.1. Вставьте глаголы start, take, eat, think, sleep, go, like, drink, write, live в нужной форме.

- 1. The serial on TV ... every day at 8 p.m.
- 2. The children ... milk with their meals.
- 3. Cats usually ... a lot.
- 4. Julie ... a letter to her mother once a week.
- 5. Tom and Julie ... in a big city in the centre of the country.
- 6. Tourists ... to Egypt to see the pyramids.
- 7. Jimmy always ... the bus to go to school.
- 8. We all know that children ... sweets.
- 9. Anne ... it's a good idea to do English exercises.
- 10. If you want to be healthy, you must ... good food.